
       

   “Oh give thanks to the Lord, for He is good.” ~ I Chronicles 16:34 

 

 Thanksgiving, a time of remembering those things for which we 
are thankful,  is just around the corner; and for each of us come different 
memories from over the years.  For me, it includes the presence of God 
in my life, remembering times with family and friends, our De Soto Bap-
tist Church Family, health, and countless other things. 

 

 In addition, an article written by Rev. Nate Marsh, the Associate 
Executive Minister of our Central Region, caused me to be mindful in 

thanksgiving for some things which relate directly to my own Pastoral experience.  
His article for the October issue of the Central Region Life News presented some 
interesting statistics gathered from a number of sources.  Three of these I share now, 
along with my own related thoughts. 

 

1,500 Pastors leave the ministry each month due to moral failure, spiritual burn-
out, or contention within their churches.                                                                         
   

50% of Pastors are so discouraged that they would leave the ministry 

  in which theyôre involved if they could, but they have no other 

  means  professionally of income. 

 

90% of those interviewed responded that the most difficult part of                         
ministry is dealing with uncooperative people. 

 

Reading these brought both a sense of great sadness and joyful appreciation for our 
De Soto Baptist Church Family.  Mary Etta and I, with humility, thank God that He 
has blessed us with a church family that embraces, encourages, supports, and loves 
us, so that I ï as your Pastor, friend, and family member ï have not become one of 
these statistics. 

 

With Gratitude to God and to each one of you . . . and may you each have a blessed 
Thanksgiving . . . 

 

Your Grateful Pastor . . .               
    

 

 

 

     First Corinthians 15:58  “Be steadfast, immovable, always abounding in the work of 
the Lord.” This is a choice we have to make: to not be moved by our circumstances, to 
not let anything steal our joy. You have a destiny to fulfill, so don’t live 
worried. Just do your part and trust God to do what you can’t do.  
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2016 



Monday Evenings  
 

Every Monday evening 

  @ 6:30 P.M.  

 in the new conference room 
 

Contact Karen Wall or Mary Etta Copeland  

____________________ 

      Monday Evenings  

6:30 PM 

In the Galen Weese Room 

 

                 Contact Pastor 
Copeland   

           ññðñ-ñññññ-ñññ 
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THE SCRIP PROGRAM  -  These are gift cards that are 
available to numerous merchants such as Ap-
plebeeès  - Chiliès ã On the Border ã Long 
Horn Steak House ã Borders ã Kohlès ã Pizza 
Hut ã Panera Bread ã Red Lobster/Olive Gar-
den ã Wal-Mart.   

           These merchants donate a portion of each 

 purchase back to our church.  

Contact Rick and Monica Walker for more details. Some 
cards are available immediately.  Other merchants may 

be available upon request.  Order todayΗ    

 

 

Nov. 6th – Day Light Saving Time ends 

                Communion 

                12:00 noon ABW Baked Potato Dinner followed by Auc-
tion 

                 

Nov. 7th - 6:30 pm Doers of the Word & Men’s Bible Study 

 

Nov. 8th – VOTE  – Election Day 

 

Nov. 9th – 5:30 pm MOPS 

 

Nov. 12th - 7:30 am Men’s Breakfast at Wanda’s  

 

Nov. 13th – Jeff Hodges will be in the Pulpit 

                   Pray for our Central Region Churches 

 

Nov. 14th – 6:30 pm Doers of the Word & Men’s Bible Study 

 

Nov. 20th – 12:00 noon All Church Thanksgiving Dinner 

 

Nov. 21st – 6:30 pm Doers of the Word & Men’s Bible Study 

 

Nov. 22nd – 1:00 – 3:00 pm Women Sewing for Others 

 

Nov. 24th – Thanksgiving Day 

 

Nov. 27th – First Sunday of Advent 

 

Nov. 28th 6:30 pm Doers of the Word & Men’s Bible Study 

ÛThe DoersÜ 

Finance Report for September 2016 

 

Bal. Fwd.  $46,662.87 

Deposits  $ 9,566.00 

Disbursements  $12,148.17 

End. Bal.  $44,080.10 

Savings                          $132,251.04 

Have you told God what  your thankful for today?  

WiðFi  is available for all 
your church needsðlog in 
information is listed on the 
front bulletin board.  

Find a current copy of the 
church calendar, newsletter, 
and register for VBS on-line?  
AND you can view the church 

directory on a password protected page! 

De Soto Kansas Baptist Church  

 



THANKSGIVING BASKETS FOR THOSE IN NEED  

 

 Once again our church will be taking part in providing Thanksgiving Baskets for families in need.  
If you would like to help with this project, please provide a new recyclable grocery bag filled with 
items listed below. (We will have Hutamaki bags to hand out soon.)   Then, return the filled bag to the 
church by Sunday, Nov. 13.  These bags should be placed in the Copeland Center or in the narthex.  
This year the bags will be delivered through our De Soto Food Pantry.  We are hoping that our church 
will be able to provide bags for 35 families.  If you would like, you could go together with another fam-
ily in providing one bag.  Thank you for helping òfeed the hungryó in our own community. 

¶ 1 box mashed potatoes 

¶ 1 large can sweet potatoes 

¶ 1 box stuffing 

¶ 2 cans green beans 

¶ 2 cans corn 

¶ 1 can or jar of turkey or chicken gravy mix or base 

¶ 1 can cream of mushroom soup 

¶ 1 can French fried onions 

¶ 1 can fruit 

¶ 1 can applesauce 

¶ 1 large package Jello gelatin 

¶ 1 dessert mix (cake, brownies, etc.) 

 

**Meat vouchers for Steveõs Meat Market or Harpõs will be provided by other funding so you do NOT 
need to include a check for meat.   

 

If you have questions, please contact Linda Lane, Food Pantry Representative, or Karen Wall, Church 
and Community Project Leader. 
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 DOERS OF THE WORD WOMENõS BIBLE STUDY 

 

Itõs not too late to join us for our fall bible study ð written and led by Anne 
Graham Lotz (daughter of Billy Graham).  Each week we watch and listen to 

Anne as she leads us in our topic Pursuing MORE of Jesus.  We also have our own group discussions, 
share the needs and burdens of each other with our prayer time, and enjoy rich fellowship.   Please 
contact Mary Etta Copeland, 314-9362, or Karen Wall, 669-1991, if you would like to join us during 
this time.  We meet on Monday evenings from 6:30 until 8:00. 
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Through Jesus, therefore, let us continually offer to God a sacrifice of praise—the fruit of lips that con-
fess His name. --Hebrews 13:15 
 
     Throughout all of history, many cultures, nations, and people groups have set aside one time or an-
other to express their thankfulness for various things in life. In the United States, Thanksgiving Day 
originated with the Pilgrims. While facing extreme hardship, the loss of loved ones, meager supplies, 
life-threatening illnesses, and severe weather conditions, they still believed it was important to 
acknowledge their blessings in the midst of their circumstances. 

     The Pilgrims chose to celebrate God's blessings by sharing a meal with the Native Americans who helped them sur-
vive the brutal conditions. How much more would it take for us today, considering all the gifts we currently have, for us 
to truly give thanks to God for what we haveðwithout a hint of complaining? 
It seems that many people have lost the spirit of the original celebration that took place between the Pilgrims and Na-
tive Americans. How often do we catch ourselves complaining that our Thanksgiving Day has been spoiled by dreary 
weather, bad food, or an annoying cold? We should make every day of the year one of thanksgivingðwhatever our 
circumstances! 
     Billy Graham once wrote, "Ingratitude is a sin, just as surely as is lying or stealing or immorality or any other sin con-
demned by the Bible. Nothing turns us into bitter, selfish, dissatisfied people more quickly than an ungrateful heart. And 
nothing will do more to restore contentment and the joy of our salvation than a true spirit of thankfulness." 
 
PRAYER CHALLENGE: Pray that God would give you an attitude of gratitude. Ask Him to fill you with thankfulness 
year round for the things with which He's blessed you. 

                     

                                                                                        From Senior Living Ministries /www.Christianity.com  

M.O.P.S. meets on Nov. 12 
   Because of Thanksgiving vacation, we will have only one MOPS meeting this month.  
MOPS stands for Mothers of Pre-Schoolers, and we welcome all mothers as well as the 
many helpers it takes to run this program.  We are always in need of church family members to help 
us with one of several duties:  Hospitality (helping with meal preparation); Childrenõs Lesson (teaching 
the 3-6 year-old children ð lessons are all available); Crafts (for the mothers); Nursery (babies to 3-
year-olds); Mentoring Moms (experienced moms to sit in on the discussions and share their experienc-
es and wisdom).   At this point our greatest need is in the nursery, but we need help in all areas for 
December and the new year.  Please check out the sign-up sheet on the bulletin board.  

ÛThe DoersÜ 

http://www.crosswalkmail.com/hqhhqmvwhnhzvfwgzsrplzjlvmzfbrrfncvlqqgsqwhcqwb_ycqklfqfsfkv.html
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CONFERENCE  REFLECTIONS ~ SEEK 

                   ENGAGE 

                                     EXCITE . . . 

 
Moving into another month from our Conference journey, Iôm even more committed to search for and delve 
into the vast meanings and possibilities of the word ENGAGE for both myself personally and for our entire 
De Soto Baptist Family.  Looking at the  dictionary definition we find the following: participate in -  take part 
in -  join in - become involved in - partake in -share in - play a part/role in -  have a hand in - enter in-
to . . . Without taking the time to delve into all the possible ramifications of each of these possibilities, it 
seems obvious that there are some very positive verbs, or words of action involved.  And this then leads me 
to recognize all the areas of outreach in which we find members of the De Soto Baptist family! . . . . .  AB 
Boys and AB Girls – ABW  -  America for Christ Offering  - Bethel Christmas Shop  -  College Connection  -  
Community “Trunk or Treat”  -  Community Easter Egg Hunt  -  Deacons Fund  -  De Soto Community Food 
Pantry  - “Doers of the Word” Study and Prayer group  -  “Kick for Christ”  -  Love Gift  -  Mens Bible Study 
and Breakfast  -  MOPS  -  “One Great Hour of Sharing Offering  -  School Supplies Drive  -  “Sewing for Oth-
ers”  -  Sunday Church School  -  Support of High School Sports  -  Penny Project  - Thanksgiving Food 
Bags with Turkeys  - Vacation Church School  -  White Cross  -  Wrist Bands and support of De Soto Days . . 
. And then comes the thought, do any of us ever sleep!!!  Right now, my eyes are telling me, ñnot 
enough”! 

 

The next question might be what difference do any of these make???  And the answer? Thereôs no way an 
accurate count could be made of not just hundreds, but in reality thousands, of lives impacted by our individ-
ual and corporate contributions in unique and countless ways!  Yes, De Soto Baptist Family IS ENGAGED in 
not just our ministry motto . . . “Engaged in the Ministry of Reconciliation” . . . but also in a ministry of com-
munication of God’s love for all!   

 

And where do we go from here?  I cringe in the memory of a statement heard decades ago following the 
completion of the building of our Sanctuary . . .  “Well,  we’re done – nothing else to do. . . just sit back I 
guess.”   There was a clear message of lacking a vision for the true ministry of Godôs people.  Praise God 
that the above list reflects very wide and diverse ministry outreach.  And while dozens are ENGAGED in a 
wide variety of diverse ministries, thereôs still room for each of us to look for, and listen to, Godôs call on our 
lives.  Many hands make the load light!!! 

 

Some of you will remember the old song, “I know the Lord has laid His hand on me”. . .  The challenge is for 
each of us, in our journey of SEEKING, to accept this gift of Godôs hand on our lives, and in EXCITEMENT, 
choose to be ENGAGED in ministries to which He calls us. Praise God for the uniqueness of our creation 
and giftedness, designed by our wonderful God for service in His kingdom. 

 

aŀǊȅ 9ǧŀ /ƻǇŜƭŀƴŘ 
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άCƻǊ DƻŘ ǎŜŜǎ ƴƻǘ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴ ǎŜŜǎΣ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴ ƭƻƻƪǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘǿŀǊŘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊŀƴŎŜΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ƭƻƻƪǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘΦέ   

                                                   {ŀƳǳŜƭ мсΥт 
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A  Moment  with  Jo. 
                           
                                      Trust and Obedience to the Lord 
      Ps. 73:20, But it is good for me to draw dear to God; I have put my trust in the Lord God   that I may de-

clare all Your works. 
 
       Last Sunday at church, Pastor Copeland preached on ñSaving Livesò.He said that not  many of us could say we 
have saved the life of someone, but said there are other ways of saving. As he said this statement, I thought to myself, 
John did. Let me tell you the story.. 
      Our family was living in Emporia, Ks.  Daughter Beth was 8; Amy was 5; and Johnny 10 months was in the  hos-
pital with pneumonia, a very sick little boy.  At 2 am, John jumped out of  bed and said he was going to the hospital to 
check on him. I told him that he is well taken care of as the nurses check on the children often.  John had his clothes on 
and said, ñI need to goò. When John returned 2 hours later, he told me a very frightening situation.  He had walked 
past the nurses' station and they were talking and laughing.  As he opened the door to Johnny, he was standing in the 
bed, crying very loudly, and dripping wet as the oxygen tent over him was out of ice and he was dangerously overheat-
ed and dehydrated. John grabbed a blanket from the unoccupied bed next to him, wrapped Johnny in it and comforted 
him. He then took him to the nurses' station and asked them what was going on and why had  they not responded to 
this child's crying? They tried to minimize it, but one of the nurses said, ñ oh my goodness, there is no ice.ò 
     John later told the doctor what had happened and he was very upset and  told him how dangerous it was and he 
would address it. Needless to say, we thanked and praised God for causing John to awaken and to respond to the sense 
of something very serious.  This is one time I was so grateful he had not listened to me. 
     On the day when I wrote this article, this is some of the reading from Jesus Calling. ñGo gently through this day, 
keeping your eyes upon me. I will open up the way before you as you take steps of trust along your path.  When the 
road looks rocky, you can trust Me to get you through the rough patch.  My Presence enables you to face each day 
with confidence.  Is. 26:7, ñ The way of the righteous is level; Righteous One, you smooth the path for the righteous.  

    Be sure to attend our annual baked-potato dinner and food auction.  

     This is always a joyful and entertaining event, and it is a primary fund-raiser for all of our ABW activi-
ties. 

     First, enjoy a delicious dinner of baked potatoes with all of the toppings, salads, and desserts.  A free-
will offering will be taken.  We welcome the help of all ABW women in signing up to bring food items to 
accompany the potatoes.  A sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board in the Narthex. 

      Then, take part in our live and lively auction of home-made foods.  We are doing something new this 
year by just auctioning food items.  Craft items are being sold at the Octoberfest on Oct. 29 at the 

Barn at Kill Creek Farm.  Jeff Ruckert, former member of De Soto Baptist, will be here for the auction, and we are hop-
ing that once again he will be joined by his parents, Viv and Hank. 

     Certain food items have become auction favorites:  fudge – peanut clusters – pies – jams, jellies, and 
relishes  -- cookies – granola – lasagna -   So, these are the kinds of items to bring. 

    If you have craft or antique items that have a special connection to the church or church members, 
then those can be put in the auction. This year we will have some special mementoes from Dorothy 
Nalley for you to bid on.   

  All monies collected during the afternoon’s events will go to further the work of our local ABW as well as supporting 
our Special Missions Projects. 
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ALL- CHURCH POT- LUCK THANKSGIVING FEAST!! 

     Be sure to plan to attend our annual Thanksgiving Feast on Sunday, Nov. 20, fol-
lowing our Sunday Church Service.  This is a traditional time of wonderful food and 
blessed fellowship.     Everyone is encouraged to bring at least one dishé.salads, 
vegetables, meat, breads, or desserts.  Turkey and ham are traditionally provided, 
but other meat dishes are always welcomed. 

      We will need people to help organize and set up the buffet AND we will need 
people who would be willing to help with the clean-up after the dinner.   A sign-up sheet is posted on 
the bulletin board in the church vestibule.      
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Donõt Forget To VOTE November 8thñAnne Graham Lotz, the daughter of evange-
list Billy Graham is speaking out about the presidential race  

      "Anybody... is redeemable... our mission is not to change the world through the political system; 
our mission is to present the Gospel, to get on our knees and pray for those who are in leadership 
positions as we're commanded to do in the New Testament," she emphasized. "So I will be praying -- 

praying already actually for the candidates -- and I will be praying for whoever is the ultimate candidate and the one who 
wins the election."   
      Lotz doesn't agree with those who say Christians should stay home this presidential election and not vote. 
     "I can't do that; I feel like to be an American citizen, it's part of my privilege and my responsibility to vote," she said. 
"And that's a privilege that has been fought for and died for and to discard it and throw it away because somehow we 
don't like this or don't like that... actually it's an offense to me as an American."  
     "And I think they're free to do what they want to do, but I believe this nation 
is a blessing from God; this nation has been a blessing, and who's to say that 
whoever gets in that Oval Office is somebody that God allows to be there, or 
maybe God places there because we know the Bible says God raises up leaders, 
and he demotes others and that nobody's going to be in that position of power 
unless God puts them there," Lotz continued.  
     "And so for us to pray for that person, whoever he is, that God would give 
him wisdom and understanding, that God would surround him with counselors 
who would lead him in the right direction. And we need to pray for our leaders whoever they are," she said. 

     Many Americans think of Thanksgiving as a wonderful time to celebrate getting out of 
school for a long weekend, and eating a great dinner. Or, maybe they think it is the start of the Christ-
mas holiday season. What is the real meaning behind Thanksgiving? Catherine Millard writes:  We can 
trace this historic American Christian tradition to the year 1623. After the harvest crops were gathered 
in November 1623, Governor William Bradford of the 1620 Pilgrim Colony, “Plymouth Plantation” in 
Plymouth, Massachusetts proclaimed: "All ye Pilgrims with your wives and little ones, do gather at the Meeting 
House, on the hillé there to listen to the pastor, and render Thanksgiving to the Almighty God for all 

His blessings." 
     This is the origin of our annual Thanksgiving Day celebration. Congress of the United States has proclaimed National 
Days of Thanksgiving to Almighty God many times throughout the following years. On November 1, 1777, by order of 
Congress, the first National Thanksgiving Proclamation was proclaimed, and signed by Henry Laurens, President of Conti-
nental Congress. The third Thursday of December, 1777 was thus officially set aside: "…for solemn thanksgiving and praise. That 
with one heart and one voice the good people may express the grateful feelings of their hearts, and consecrate themselves to 
the service of their Divine Benefactor;é and their humble and earnest supplication that it may please God, 
through the merits of Jesus Christ, mercifully to forgive and blot them (their manifold sins) out of remembranceé 
That it may please Himé to take schools and seminaries of education, so necessary for cultivating the principles of true liberty, virtue and piety 
under His nurturing hand, and to prosper the means of religion for the promotion and enlargement of that kingdom which consisteth of 
'righteousness, peace and joy in the Holy Ghost'…" 
     Then again, on January 1, 1795, our first United States President, George Washington, wrote his famed National Thanks-
giving Proclamation, in which he says that it is… "…our duty as a people, with devout reverence and affectionate gratitude, to 
acknowledge our many and great obligations to Almighty God, and to implore Him to continue isé our duty as a 
people, with devout reverence and affectionate gratitude, to acknowledge our many and great obligations to Al-
mighty God, and to implore Him to continue and confirm the blessings we experienced…" 
     Thursday, the 19th day of February, 1795 was thus set aside by George Washington as a National Day of Thanksgiving. 
Many years later, on October 3, 1863, Abraham Lincolnproclaimed, by Act of Congress, an annual National Day of Thanks-
giving "on the last Thursday of November, as a day of Thanksgiving and Praise to our beneficent Father who 
dwelleth in the heavens." In this Thanksgiving proclamation, our 16th President says that it is…"…announced in the Holy 
Scriptures and proven by all history, that those nations are blessed whose God is the Lord…    But we have forgotten 
God. We have forgotten the gracious hand which preserved us in peace and multiplied and enriched and strength-
ened us, and we have vainly imagined, by the deceitfulness of our hearts, that all these blessings were produced 
by some superior wisdom and virtue of our own… It has seemed to me fit and proper that God should be solemnly, 
reverently and gratefully acknowledged, as with one heart and one voice, by the whole American people…"     So it is that 
on Thanksgiving Day each year, Americans give thanks to Almighty God for all His blessings and mercies toward us 
throughout the year.                             
         http://www.christiananswers.net 

http://www.christiananswers.net/dictionary/blot.html
http://www.christiananswers.net/q-wall/wal-alincoln-tgiving.html
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